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Guardians 
Meet 
(Event 1) 

The first event in the observations of 
students' week by the department of 
Electrical Engineering was the 
'Guardians Meet'. Coordinated by Dr 
Nasim Ali Khan and MD Aftab Alam, 
the event was joined Electrical 
Engineering Department Aliah 
University by all the faculty members 
of the department. Many students 
attended the meeting with parents and 
even grandparents. The event started 
with the introduction by Md Aftab 
Alam. Then HoD (Officiating) Dr 
Rumpa Saha presented the welcome 
note.  

 

 Thereafter Dr Nasim Ali Khan explained in detail the aim of the event to the 
attending guardians. A good number of parents presented their feedback and 
requests and also sought the feedback of their wards from the faculty members. 
The queries were mostly handled by Dr Nasim Ali Khan while other faculty 
members including Dr Rumpa Saha, Dr Rimi Paul, Dr Biswapriya Chatterjee & 
Md Aftab Alam also interacted with, and responded to, the parents' concerns. 
Most of the parents were concerned about the future prospects of their wards. 
Some expressed their disappointment with the unavailability of hostel 
accommodation for their children. Many of the parents also wanted offline 
classes, particularly the labs to be resumed as soon as possible. The faculty 
members assured all of them their best possible help and also conveyed that 
some situations like hostel accommodations for all and offline classes are 
beyond the control of the department. Before closing, Dr Biswapriya Chatterjee 
presented his valuable thoughts regarding the success mantra for the students. 
The meeting was concluded by HoD (Officiating) Dr Rumpa Saha by once again 
assuring all the parents the best efforts from the department end and also 
requesting the parents to ensure that the students attend their classes sincerely. 
The event ended with a vote of thanks by Md Aftab Alam and hoping that the 
campus life returns to normal in the nearest future. 
 
 

 

 


